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The Door 
Company

Give your kitchen a facelift 
with new custom made cabinet 

doors made just for you.
For more information please call

The Door Company
 at 606-493-8852 or 606-965-3119.

Low on Cash?

Extraordinary Nurses Recognized at 
AdventHealth Manchester

	 Manchester, Kentucky 
August, 2020— Nurses at Adven-
tHealth Manchester (AHM) are 
being honored with The DAISY 
Award For Extraordinary Nurses 
every quarter. The award is part of 
the DAISY Foundation’s program 
to recognize the super-human ef-
forts nurses perform every day. 
	 The award for Second 
Quarter 2020 goes to    Angela 
Blair, RN
	 The not-for-profit DAISY 
Foundation is based in Glen Ellen, 
CA, and was established by family 
members in memory of J. Patrick 
Barnes.  Patrick died at the age of 
33 in late 1999 from complications

Idiopathic Thrombocytopenic Purpura (ITP), a little known but not un-
common auto-immune disease.  The care Patrick and his family received 
from nurses while he was ill inspired this unique means of thanking nurses 
for making a profound difference in the lives of their patients and patient 
families.
	 Each quarter, a nurse will be selected by the Daisy committee to 
receive The DAISY Award.  At a presentation given in front of the nurse’s 
colleagues, physicians, patients, and visitors, the honoree will receive a 
certificate commending her or him for being an “Extraordinary Nurse.”  
The certificate reads: “In deep appreciation of all you do, who you are, 
and the incredibly meaningful difference you make in the lives of so many 
people.”  The honoree will also be given a beautiful and meaningful sculp-
ture called A Healer’s Touch, hand-carved by artists of the Shona Tribe in 
Africa. 
	 “We are proud to be among the hospitals participating in the DAI-
SY Award program.  Nurses are heroes everyday. It’s important that our 
nurses know their work is highly valued, and The DAISY Foundation pro-
vides a way for us to do that,” says Karen Bell, Chief Nursing Officer at 
AdventHealth Manchester.  
	 For more information on the DAISY Award or to nominate a nurse, 
visit www.adventhealthmancherster.com

Kentucky’s Application for Additional Federal 
Unemployment Assistance Approved

	 FRANKFORT, Ky. (Aug. 21, 2020) – Gov. Andy Beshear an-
nounced Friday that the state’s application to bring in additional federal 
money to aid unemployed Kentuckians has been accepted.
	 “COVID-19 has caused the loss of millions of jobs across the na-
tion, and unfortunately Kentucky is no exception,” the Governor said. “I 
am committed to fighting for every dollar to help our people survive this 
global pandemic and our workforce return to full strength.”
	 The Governor said Kentucky is the first state in the Federal Emer-
gency Management Agency’s Region 4 to be approved through the agen-
cy’s Lost Wages Program to give $400 to unemployment insurance claim-
ants.
	 “This program will allow about 80,000 Kentuckians receiving at 
least $100 a week unemployment benefits for the weeks of July 26-Aug. 15 
to receive an additional payment of $400, if they are unemployed or par-
tially unemployed as a result of the COVID-19 pandemic,” Gov. Beshear 
said. “The $400 will apply to all programs: traditional UI, the Pandemic 
Unemployment Assistance program and the extended benefits programs.”
	 The Governor noted the federal government originally provided 
an additional $600 to those facing job loss. That program ended without 
a replacement by the U.S. Congress. Then on Aug. 8, President Donald 
Trump signed a memorandum seeking to extend some additional benefits 
to Americans whose jobs have been harmed or eliminated by the global 
pandemic.
	 Gov. Beshear noted that most of the states approved for the program 
– including Arizona, Colorado, Iowa, Louisiana, Missouri, New Mexico 
and Utah – have chosen to fund the program solely with federal dollars, 
meaning recipients will receive $300.
	 “We have decided to provide an extra $100 using CARES Act mon-
ey. Kentucky’s portion will be approximately $8 million per week, for a 
total of $24 million over the three-week initial grant period,” Gov. Beshear 
said.
	 While the application is approved, reconfiguring the computer sys-
tems to pay the $400 is likely to take about two weeks. Therefore, benefits 
recipients should not expect the payments until sometime in early Septem-
ber.

Gov. Beshear Provides Update on COVID-19
	 FRANKFORT, Ky. (Aug. 25, 2020) – Gov. Andy Beshear on Tuesday up-
dated Kentuckians on the state’s continuing efforts to fight the novel coronavirus 2019 
(COVID-19) in the commonwealth.
	 Gov. Beshear is beginning his briefings with the “Fast 4 at 4,” which will 
highlight a variety of issues of importance to Kentuckians and the commonwealth.
	 Today, the Governor reminded voters they now can go to www.GoVoteKy.
com to request an absentee ballot for the Nov. 3 general election, if they are concerned 
about COVID-19 and voting.
	 “If we believe we are patriots and doing our patriotic duty, certainly we ought 
to be voting,” the Governor said.
	 “The federal government says it’s working. State government says it’s wor-
king. All the public health officials all the way up and down say it’s working,” Gov. 
Beshear said. “So it’s easy: Just wear a mask. If you refuse to, just know that you 
could be spreading it to someone else. Regardless of how you feel about it, everyone 
else is willing to go through the discomfort. Why won’t you?”
	 The Governor spoke about efforts to ensure Kentucky continues to have 
enough personal protective equipment (PPE) for our health care workers and others.
	 “When someone walks into a COVID wing in a hospital, look how much 
they have on,” the Governor said. “That ought to tell us when there’s a large crowd, 
that means there’s likely COVID-19 there. Why would we walk into it when we see 
what it takes to be safe?”
	 In particular, Gov. Beshear highlighted some recent donations, which are key 
to keeping Kentuckians safe. He said uniform and equipment company Galls, which 
has a Kentucky headquarters in Lexington, has donated 37,500 isolation gowns with 
a value of $130,000. Michigan-based Dow Chemical Co., meanwhile, has donated 
2,000 isolation gowns valued at $8,000.
	 Information about COVID-19 cases related to schools is being collected and 
is posted online.
	 “This is a highly contagious, aggressively spreading virus. We need to be 
very very careful, and this is one of the reasons I still don’t think it’s safe for schools 
to open before Sept. 28,” Gov. Beshear said. “It’s just very important when it’s our 
kids’ health that’s on the line that we have this at a place that where if we’re going to 
put 15, 20 or 30 kids potentially in a room and expose one adult to all of them in some 
way or another that we want to make sure we have this under the best control that we 
can.”

‘Last Mile’ Internet Service
	 Today, Lt. Gov. Jacqueline Coleman announced a plan to allocate $8 million 
to provide “Last Mile” internet service to all Kentucky students from kindergarten 
through 12th grade.
	 “COVID-19 has not only created new and unique challenges we must con-
front, it has brought to surface issues that have been plaguing our communities for 
generations. These underlying issues disproportionately affect communities of color 
and Kentuckians who live in poverty,” the Lieutenant Governor said. “One of these 
issues is lack of access to high-speed internet.”
	 Lt. Gov. Coleman noted that as schools have transitioned to using more 
nontraditional-instruction (NTI) days, it has broadened the educational gap for many 
communities. She said before the pandemic, approximately 90% of Kentucky’s K-12 
students had internet access. That has grown to 95% over the past five months.
	 “We have to do better for the remaining 5% of students who do not have 
internet access in their homes,” Lt. Gov. Coleman said.
	 The Lieutenant Governor said the $8 million in federal Cornavirus Aid, Re-
lief and Economic Security (CARES) Act funding will help reduce the monthly cost 
for low-income parents to pay for internet access for their K-12 child. A request for 
proposalse is being sent out with a goal by Sept. 15 of identifying providers that can 
supply high-speed internet service for all Kentucky K-12 students in low-income ho-
mes at no more than $10 per month for the next two to three school years.
	 Students currently without internet access from low-income homes will be 
eligible to have the full $10-per-month cost paid through the next school year. Stu-
dents with internet access from low-income homes will be eligible to have nearly all 
of the monthly cost paid through the federal Lifeline program for the next two or three 
school years.
	 The “Last Mile” internet service includes wireless options like hotspots con-
nected to a student’s cellphone, satellites and fixed wireless capabilities. It also inclu-
des wired options like traditional services from a cable, telephone or utility company.

Case Information
	 As of 4 p.m. Aug. 25, Gov. Beshear said there were at least 44,568 corona-
virus cases in Kentucky, 688 of which were newly reported Tuesday. Ninety-six of 
the newly reported cases were from children ages 18 and younger, of which 12 were 
children ages 5 and under. The youngest were two 8-month-olds.
	 “This continues to grow the percentage of kids testing positive, and we know 
not as many kids are being tested. But with people going back to sports, go get your 
kid tested,” the Governor said. “Don’t show up to a big group activity if they haven’t 
been tested in the last couple of weeks. Please make sure they get tested.”
	 Unfortunately, Gov. Beshear reported 10 new deaths Tuesday, raising the 
total to 895 Kentuckians lost to the virus.
	 The deaths reported Tuesday include an 81-year-old man from Bell County; 
a 59-year-old man from Daviess County; an 89-year-old man from Jefferson County; 
three women, ages 80, 84 and 85, from Lewis County; an 87-year-old woman from 
Logan County; an 84-year-old man and a 92-year-old woman from Scott County; and 
a 79-year-old man from Webster County.
	 “When you’ve got a loved one that’s just in the hospital, just in the hospital 
with COVID-19, you are scared to death. When they go to the ICU, you almost lose 
hope. And when they are on the ventilator, you are thinking and making decisions that 
no one should have to,” the Governor said. “So let’s make sure that we don’t partake 
in actions that would result in any family being in this situation.”
	 As of Tuesday, there have been at least 831,302 coronavirus tests performed 
in Kentucky. The positivity rate currently stands at 5.07%. At least 9,594 Kentuckians 
have recovered from the virus.
	 For additional information, including up-to-date lists of positive cases and 
deaths, as well as breakdowns of coronavirus infections by county, race and ethnicity, 
click here. To see all recent daily reports, click here.

Pandemic Benefits
	 Eric Friedlander, secretary of the Kentucky Cabinet for Health and Family 
Services, spoke Tuesday about the Pandemic Electronic Benefit Transfer (P-EBT) 
program.
	 Since late May, Kentucky families with students who normally receive free 
or reduced-cost meals at school have been eligible for financial assistance to replace 
those meals through the U.S. Department of Agriculture’s (USDA) P-EBT program, 
part of the Families First Coronavirus Response Act.
	 “About 173,000 students in Kentucky’s public and private schools have been 
approved for these benefits,” Secretary Friedlander said. “They’ve received a preloa-
ded P-EBT card, and cardholders have been able to shop for food at local groceries, 
Amazon.com and Walmart.com.”
	 However, Secretary Friedlander said more than 115,000 eligible Kentucky 
households have not applied for the P-EBT benefits they deserve.
	 Secretary Friedlander said the deadline to apply for the P-EBT program is 
Monday, Aug. 31, benefind.ky.gov.
	 “There is no cost to the recipient, and families who receive P-EBT benefits 
will not have to pay back the benefits,” Secretary Friedlander said. “These benefits are 
not taxable.”

Evictions
	 On Monday, Gov. Beshear announced new rules to provide protections and 
clarity surrounding evictions during the coronavirus crisis. Landlords now must give 
tenants 30 days’ notice of an intent to evict for nonpayment of rent and work to come 
to an agreement during that time.
	 At the same time, Gov. Beshear said his administration is dedicating $15 mil-
lion of federal Coronavirus Aid, Relief and Economic Security (CARES) Act money 
to create a Healthy at Home Eviction Relief Fund that will provide relief to eligible 
landlords.


